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November 11t 2024

Oller Engineering, Inc.

Drew Huffman

Public Works Director
City of Tomball

501 James Street
Tomball, TX 77375

RE: City of Tomball - Rudolph Road Sanitary Sewer Extension (CIP No. 2024-10009
and Bid No. 2025-01); Engineer’'s Recommendation.

Dear Mr. Huffman,

Based on the bids received on October 31, 2024, for the scope of work identified in
the above referenced project, including qualification references and financial
statements as provided by the bidders, it is the recommendation of Oller Engineering,
Inc. that the City of Tomball award the project to MACYAS Construction and Utilities
LLC. for a base bid of $129,764.00.

Oller Engineering Inc. has based their recommendation on information as provided in
the bidders’ bid documents as well as through additional follow-up research. Oller
Engineering Inc. has contacted the references listed in the bid documents for
MACYAS Construction and Utilities LLC, specifically regarding projects of similar
scopes of work and overall construction costs, as well as investigating their financial
statements. MACYAS Construction and Utilities LLC had positive references, with
previous Clients reporting no issues with understanding scopes of work; no issues with
scheduling and deadlines; and no issues with excessive/extensive change orders.

Should the City have any questions or concerns regarding Oller Engineering Inc.’s
recommendation, please do not hesitate to let myself or Mr. Oller know.

Respectfully,

-~ ﬁ//; ///,’ 3
Adam Valenzuela
CAD Designer/Design Engineer
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